Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting
March 10, 2020
The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was called to order by Chairman Terry Green at 3:00 PM in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
Committee members present were Chairman Terry Green, Councilman David Quarry and President Johnathan Hyde.
Members present were Councilman James Bair, Engineer Ann Reynolds, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Dan Varner, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Guest present were Dean Harris, Jennifer Clark and Gary Cramer.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the bid opening for the 4th to 5th Street on Penn Street Water Line replacement.  Bid were opened by Borough Council members.
	Stickler Construction		$245,205.00
	D & M Consulting		$198,000.00
	Antares Site Work		$269,463.00
	HRI, Inc.			$246,630.00
The bids will be reviewed by the Borough Engineer and Borough Solicitor.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments at this time.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall asked if there were any questions on his report.
Travis Gutshall then went over his report with the committee.
Travis Gutshall said that he would like to start Donald Buck Rupert and Chuck Bowman at the Cemetery on April 1, 2020.  Travis said this is about the same time last year for starting.  
The committee was in agreement with starting Donald Rupert and Chuck Bowman on April 1, 2020.
Travis Gutshall said the alley by CMA Church was on the paving list last year and was removed and wanted to know if it was placed back on.  Travis said there are pot holes that were filled and have come back. 
The committee said this was to be put back on the paving list.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Open Business.
Terry Green said he has seen where the Maintenance Department has been cold patching pot holes.
Chris Stevens said the Electric person was down for the lights at the Cemetery on Thursday to look at, and went to the Standing Stone, where he will be placing a sealed LED light there and then he looked at the Garden Area at the Arch where he will be placing lights.
There was a discussion on the 6th to 7th on Penn Street water line replacement and service lines to Busko’s garage and Huntingdon Electric.  The Blair Building comes off of 6th Street.  The Fire Hydrant will be moved to the other side of the street.
Chris Stevens said that HRI has leased property for their equipment on Fairgrounds Road.
Dean Harris mentioned that when we do the 5th to 6th Street water line replacement on Penn Street to have enough good pipe for Travis to hook into with a valve.
Travis Gutshall reported that people are still doing donuts in the Blair Field Parking lot and said the Richard Gutshall was down there all day leveling out and removing some stone and said he went back down there Monday and they did it again.  Travis said he would like to put gates down there and only open it up when something is going on and then close it when event is over.  
Jim Bair said we need a No-Outlet sign down there.
The Committee agreed to install gates.
Chairman Terry Green proceeded to the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said that we have received the final ruling from PennDOT to repay the Liquid Fuels Account $10,583.28.  Chris said this will be paid from the Water Account since it dealt with a Water Break on 25th Street.
Johnathan Hyde said he would like to start on a cobblestone like Waynesboro on the two empty lots on Washington Street.  Dan Varner and some of the committee will go to Waynesboro to look at what they have done.
Gary Cramer said that when the water project on Penn Street is started to take a look at the 8th Street Traffic lights.  Chris Stevens said we are already looking into this.
The Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:50 PM.
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